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"Nothing strengthens the judgment and quickens the conscience like
individual responsibility."

~Elizabeth Cady Stanton

1892

- REGIONAL REPORTS
Delaware Valley

Several libertarians from Phila. area joined a contingent of SIL and YAF
members for the annual tax protest which took place at 53 locations
across the nation on April 12th.

We demonstrated at the IRS (Phila.) office, spoke to passers-by and
handed out leaflets. From the IRS office, we marched through the streets
to Independence Hall to continue our leaflet campaign. Our stay there
lasted only a few minutes when we were ousted from the premises by the
guards. It seems that permits from Big Brother are necessary in order to
enter"Federal Property" for protest purposes. BAh, sweet freedom.

Our efforts did not go unnoticed, though, we received film coverage by
all three major Phila. TV stations.

The theme of this.year's protest was "Uncle Sam, enemy of the American
Revolution." 1In keeping with this, Don Ernsberger, dressed as Uncle Sam,




spent time during the protest harrassing a fellow SIL member, who was
dressed in a Revolutionary soldier's costume, with a toy machine gun.

After the demonstration, SIL co-ordinator, Dave Walter, joined our
Libertarian radio talk show host, Ken Boehm, for a two hour interview centered
around the tax protest and libertarian philosophy, in general. Dave handled
caller's questions with expertise making for a very interesting and effective
promotional for the Libertarian movement.

Incidentally, Ken Boehm has recently been hired by a Phila. FM radio
station, broadening his listening audience by many thousands more than he had
at the smaller Chester, Pa. station. He can be heard every Sat. & Sun.
evening from 9 pm to 1 am on station WWDB-FM, 96.5 on the dial. Ken is really
doing a fantastic job, he has an extremely likable personality, a keen
intellect and a way of dealing with people who call in with questions and
comments that gets his message across in no uncertain terms, without putting
anybody down. He is gathering a following of listeners and I predict that he
will become a very influential voice in the cause of individual liberty. Nice
going, Ken, we think you're great.

-0Olga’ Chauncey

Central

The next CPC meeting will be Thursday, May 8th at Betty Stram's, 505 Elmwood
Ave., Mechanicsburg. Call 697-2648 for directions.

1975 CONVENTION
Plan Now to Attend!

The 1975 Pennsylvania convention will be held Saturday, June 21 in York. Final
details will be announced in next month's newsletter. It is anticipated that
this year, convention rules will bé suspended in order that all Pa. members may
vote as delegates. So far, items suggested for the agenda include:

*Proposals for major changes in the Constitution. '

*Election of delegates to the National Convention in September.

*Preliminary planning for the '76 ballot drive.

*Election of Pa. officers. )
$$558588

**Tf you want to have your suggestions for the Constitution, Rules and Bylaws
or Platform changes considered by the respective committees, please send your
suggestions to State Headquarters by May 15.

**If you plan to run for or nominate anyone for any state office, please send
details to Headquarters by May 15.

**If you plan to run as a delegate to the National Convention, please send your
name to Headquarters by May 15.
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